From: Chambers - Asbury DP < Chambers. Asbury. dp@fwc.gov.au>

Sent: Friday, 10 February 2023 1:28 PM

To: 'Geoff Taylor' <geoff.taylor@awu.org.au>; Chambers - Asbury DP

<Chambers.Asbury.dp@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - O'Neill DP <Chambers.O'Neill.DP@fwc.gov.au>;

Chambers - Bissett C < Chambers. Bissett.c@fwc.gov.au>

**Cc:** Awards <a href="mailto:Awards@fwc.gov.au">, Nigel Ward < Nigel.Ward@ablawyers.com.au</a>; Alana Rafter <a href="mailto:Alana.Rafter@ablawyers.com.au">, Stephen.Reeves@ags.gov.au</a>; Paul.Vermeesch@ags.gov.au;

AGrayson@mauriceblackburn.com.au; PParker@mauriceblackburn.com.au; Ben Redford

<Ben.Redford@unitedworkers.org.au>; Cheri Taylor <cheri.taylor@awu.org.au>;

pgardner@gordonlegal.com.au; nwhite@gordonlegal.com.au; 'Maria Mamblona'

<Maria.Mamblona@ablawyers.com.au>; 'Larissa Harrison'

<Larissa.Harrison@unitedworkers.org.au>

Subject: RE: AM2020/99, AM2021/63, AM2021/65 - Aged Care Work Value

**OFFICIAL** 

Dear Mr Taylor,

Thank you for your email.

The content of your email is noted.

Kind regards,

## Jesse To (he/him)

Associate to Deputy President Asbury



## Fair Work Commission

Australia's national workplace relations tribunal

**T** 07 3028 7877

E Chambers.Asbury.dp@fwc.gov.au

Level 14, Central Plaza Two, 66 Eagle Street, Brisbane, QLD, 4000 GPO Box 5713, Brisbane, QLD, 4001

The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people. We acknowledge their continuing connection to country and pay our respects to their Elders past, present and emerging.

This email was sent from Jagera, Yuggera and Turrbul Country.

From: Geoff Taylor <<u>geoff.taylor@awu.org.au</u>> Sent: Friday, 10 February 2023 12:24 PM

To: Chambers - Asbury DP < Chambers.Asbury.dp@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - O'Neill DP < Chambers.O'Neill.DP@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - Bissett C < Chambers.Bissett.c@fwc.gov.au> Cc: Awards < Awards@fwc.gov.au>; Nigel Ward < Nigel.Ward@ablawyers.com.au>; Alana Rafter < Alana.Rafter@ablawyers.com.au>; Stephen.Reeves@ags.gov.au; Paul.Vermeesch@ags.gov.au; AGrayson@mauriceblackburn.com.au; PParker@mauriceblackburn.com.au; Ben Redford < Ben.Redford@unitedworkers.org.au>; Cheri Taylor < Cheri.taylor@awu.org.au>;

<u>pgardner@gordonlegal.com.au</u>; <u>nwhite@gordonlegal.com.au</u>; 'Maria Mamblona' < <u>Maria.Mamblona@ablawyers.com.au</u>>; 'Larissa Harrison' < Larissa.Harrison@unitedworkers.org.au>

Subject: RE: AM2020/99, AM2021/63, AM2021/65 - Aged Care Work Value

Dear Associates,

I refer to the Statement and Directions issued today.

Paragraph 4 of the Statement and Directions requests parties to advise the Commission by 3:00 pm today should they wish to cross-examine persons who have made witness statements for the Stage 2 proceedings.

The AWU does not intend to cross-examine any of the witnesses who have currently provided witness statements. We reserve our rights in respect of any witnesses whose statements are included in the as yet unfiled Submissions in Reply of the Commonwealth.

## Kind Regards

## **Geoff Taylor Industrial Advocate**

The Australian Workers' Union Queensland

L 1800 298 753 ☐ 0408 121 580
 ■ geoff.taylor@awu.org.a u
 L 13 333 Adelaide , Brisban Queenslan 400 d
 St e double

🜃 Find us on Facebook 💟 Follow us on Twitter



Important Notice: This email message does not constitute formal correspondence from the AWU and is for advance information purposes only. Any correspondence will be posted to you under the signature of the Branch Secretary. All formal correspondence with the AWU must be addressed in writing to -

 Stacey
 Schinner

 Secretary,
 Queensland
 AWU

 GPO
 Box
 88

 BRISBANE
 QLD
 401

This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error, please notify the system manager. This message contains confidential information and is intended only for the individual named. If you are not the named addressee you should not disseminate, distribute or copy this e-mail. Please notify the sender immediately by email if you have received this email by mistake and delete this email from your system. If you are not the intended recipient you are notified that disclosing, copying, distributing or taking any action in reliance on the contents of this information is strictly prohibited. Warning: Although the union has taken reasonable precautions to ensure no viruses are present in this email, the union cannot accept responsibility for any loss or damage arising from the use of this email or attachments.